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NEWS RELEASE
Newmont Ghana Ahafo Mine – WACAM and OXFAM America 

Arrest Incident 
Kenyasi/Ntotoroso November 28, 2006 - The management of Newmont Ghana became aware of an incident in the Yamfo community located in the northern section of its mining lease on November 27, 2006.  The incident involved the apparent detainment, questioning and eventual arrest by the police of some members of WACAM and an official of OXFAM America non-governmental organizations who were engaged in discussions regarding future mining activities in the area. 
Newmont employees, who are also from the Yamfo community, were present in the area as part of Newmont’s on-going public consultation activities associated with future project development.    It is our understanding that community leaders initiated contact with the security services regarding the identity and intent of the meeting organizers.  Regional security services were dispatched to the area to request the individuals to meet with the regional police commander in Sunyani regarding their activities. As a result of that meeting the individuals were detained at the police station for a period of time. 
Newmont expresses concern and confusion regarding these developments. The company is continuing its commitment to understand the circumstances which have resulted in this outcome.  Newmont only last week (Friday November 24, 2006) participated in a meeting with members of WACAM and OXFAM in Accra at their request and to the company’s mutual satisfaction. Newmont, WACAM and OXFAM agreed to meet at the Newmont mine site at Ahafo today (November 28) to further discuss issues of mutual interest and concern. It is regrettable that WACAM and OXFAM decided to boycott the scheduled meeting of November 28 following the incident at Yamfo.

On Friday, Newmont shared with WACAM and OXFAM the fact that public consultation meetings in the communities in the north end of its mining lease in Ahafo had just begun with the primary purpose of gathering public views and comments about the on-going environmental and social baseline studies.  The intent of November 28 visit to the site was to share with WACAM and OXFAM Newmont’s approach and information sources regarding the public consultation process in the northern sections of the mining lease.  Newmont remains committed to providing access to information on all aspects of its operations and building understanding in the communities about mining as a process.

Management is continuing to understand what actually happened and will make information available as subsequent details of the incident become known.  
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